
My name is Richard Szanto and I’ve lived in town for 49 years and have been an active 
volunteer firefighter in town for over 48 years. I currently live at 159 Bagley Rd. During 
that time I’ve seen tremendous growth in the town – population, infrastructure and 
economic. That growth has caused an enormous increase in the demand for services 
provided by the Town’s Public Safety agencies – EMS, Fire and Police. This demand 
will certainly not decline in the foreseeable future with the Town having taken over these 
responsibilities for the Southbury Training School.  

I think it is time for the Town to have a commission or commissions to oversee these 
respective services – a Fire Commission, an EMS Commission and a Police 
Commission, or at the least a Public Safety Commission. Their responsibilities should 
include but not necessarily be limited to such things as Town funding (budgeting review 
and spending monitoring) and search committees for any personnel to be hired by the 
Town so that a pool of applicants can be reviewed and the Town get the most 
competent and qualified individual(s) for such positions and then make 
recommendations to the Board of Selectmen, be it final or down to a pool of maybe 
three with rankings. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard Szanto 

 




